
  
 

   
 

 
  

  
 

   

 
       

     
       

  

 
     

 
         

      

 
      

    
    

     
 

   

 
    

   
 

     

 

                        
     
   

 
 

 
      

    

    
   

 
 

       
           

        

STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
INSURANCE DEPARTMENT 

In Re: Ethan Russell 

Docket No.: INS No. 24-061-EP 

NHID’S MOTION TO CONTINUE 

NOW COMES the New Hampshire Insurance Department (“NHID”), by and 

through its undersigned counsel, and hereby requests that the hearing officer in 
this matter continue the hearing scheduled for October 1, 2024, and in support 
thereof states as follows: 

1. A hearing in this matter is currently scheduled for October 1, 2024. 

2. On September 27, 2024, after business hours, Respondent, through a third-
party, finally provided a response to the NHID’s earlier requests. 

3. Pursuant to N.H. RSA 541-A and Ins. 206.06, the NHID requests that the 

hearing officer continue this matter approximately 21 days, to allow the 
parties to discuss potential settlement of the violations of law identified by 

the NHID now that Respondent is communicating with the NHID. 

WHEREFORE, the NHID requests that the hearing officer: 

a. Continue the administrative hearing scheduled for October 1, 2024, 

approximately 21 days; and 

b. For other relief as is just and proper. 

Date: 9/30/2024 
Joshua S. Hilliard, Esq. 
Compliance & Enforcement Counsel 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

The undersigned hereby certifies that a copy of this motion was e-mailed to 
Respondent at Aron@healthvaultllc.com, ethanrussell421@gmail.com, and 

licensing@insurancelicenseadmin.com, the e-mail addresses Respondent maintains 
on file with the NHID. 

Date: 9/30/2024 
Joshua S. Hilliard, Esq. 

Compliance & Enforcement Counsel 
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